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Ref: OIA-2024/25-0481 
Dear   
 
Official Information Act request relating to documents regarding the nine Government 
Targets from December 2023 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the OIA) request received on 22 November 
2024. You requested: 
 

Can I please request the following information under the OIA. Any documents or 
correspondence regarding the following from December 2023 to now related to the 
setting of the nine government targets: 
 
[1]. Documents and correspondence relating to the removal of childhood immunisation 
as one of the nine government targets 
[2]. Documents and correspondence relating to the removal of inflation as one of the 
nine government targets 
[3]. Documents and correspondence relating to the removal of timely access to justice 
as one of the nine government targets 
[4]. Documents and correspondence relating to the removal of children in benefit 
dependent households as one of the nine government targets 
[5]. Documents and correspondence relating to the removal of increasing building 
consents to 50,000 per annum one of the nine government targets 
[6]. Delivery plans for each target, including targets which may have been removed if a 
deliver plan was created for it. 
[7]. Documents and correspondence regarding independent advice sought and given 
on the delivery plan for the ED wait times target 
[8]. Documents and correspondence related to quarterly performance reporting 
 

On 16 December 2024 parts of your request were transferred to the agencies listed below 
under section 14(b)(ii) of the OIA, as the information is more closely connected to their 
functions: 
 

• Question [6] – Target 4 - partial transfer to the Ministry of Justice. 

• Question [6] – Targets 6 and 7 - partial transfer to the Ministry of Education. 

• Question [7] – transfer to Te Whatu Ora. 
 
Information publicly available 
 
Questions [1] – [5]:  All documents where the Prime Minister selected (or removed) the 
targets has been released under the OIA previously at the following link: Response to Official 
Information Act request OIA-2023/24-0682: Papers and advice around targets and delivery - 
May 2024 - Delivery Unit; Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet.   
 
The reasons for the removal, which appears to be at the centre of your request, is outlined in 
OIA request above and can be found in documents three and four.   
 








